ECONOMIC AND COMMUNITY SAFETY SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

5 JANUARY 2004

ACTION SHEET ARISING FROM THE ABOVE COMMITTEE

Present: Councillors Ullman (Chairman), Broughton, King, Howard, Hincks, Jolley and Owen. 

In Attendance: Councillor Lancaster.

Officers:  Russell Bernstein, David McGovern, Karen Lucas, John Rooney and Neil Pilkington.

Invitees: Chief Superintendent Brian Wroe and Staff Officer Peter Matthews.

	ITEM
	ACTION REQUIRED
	RESPONSIBLE 

MEMBER / OFFICER
	TIMESCALE

	1.

Apologies for Absence.
	Apologies were received from Councillors Cullen, Slater and Miller
	
	

	2.

Action sheet of the Last Meeting held on 1 December 2003
	Noted
	
	

	3.

HMIC Inspection of the Salford Basic Command Unit.
	Members received a presentation from Chief Superintendent Brian Wroe following the inspection of Salford BCU in July 2003.

The Inspection was generally positive with a number of recommendations, which have been taken on board.

As well as the four recommendations there were thirty suggestions, which have also been taken on board. 

Members felt that overall it was a positive report, the following points were noted:-

· Even though there has been some improvement, the crime figures are worse than our family BCU’s. It was requested that up to date comparative figures be provided via the Performance Review Unit - agreed.

· Members highlighted the need to make the public more aware of initiatives and changes to policies and procedures, which affect them. Chief Superintendent Brian Wroe informed Members of the Communication Strategy.

·  Members were made aware of the commitment from the local authority to the prisoner resettlement initiative.

· Members acknowledged the progress made in strengthening the relationship between Salford BCU and the local authority and how this good practise needs to be shared with other authorities and BCU’s. 

Agreed:

· Up to date comparative crime figures be provided prior to the special meeting with Hazel Blears on the 16 January 2004. 
	Karen Lucas in liason with Peter Matthews.
	Prior to the meeting on the 16 January 2004.

	4.

HMIC Inspection of Greater Manchester Police 2002/03.


	Members received a presentation outlining the main points and recommendations arising from the Inspection of Greater Manchester Police.

The following points were noted: -

· From Project 8000; Salford will have recruited 64 new recruits by 1 March 2004. 

· There is a bid to increase support staff and release 150 officers for operational duties this financial year.
	
	

	5.

Together – Tackling Anti- Social Behaviour.
	Members received a presentation outlining the recent Government publication. A copy of the consultation paper was previously circulated to Members.

The following points were noted: -

· The Action Line is a call centre.

· Together Academy – This is a team of representatives from around the country, Neil Pilkington being the representative for Salford.

· We have 10 Anti-Social Behaviour Prosecutors.

· The Outreach Service provided in Salford has been acknowledged as good practice.

· Some aspects of the Anti-Social Behaviour Act will have a staged introduction commencing February 2004.

Councillor Owen conveyed his concerns about the inconsistency of dealing with nuisance neighbours and the need to deal with private and council tenants consistently. Councillor Lancaster agreed and said this was a topic presently on his agenda.

Agreed:

· Neil Pilkington to provide Members with a copy of a progress report on the Anti-Social Behaviour Act prior to the special meeting with Hazel Blears on the 16 January 2004.
	Neil Pilkington
	Done

	6.

Policing – Building Safer Communities Together.
	Members received a presentation on the recent Government publication.

The deadline for responding to the consultation paper is the 27th January 2004 and will be dealt with by Officers from Community Safety, Councillor Lancaster felt it would be to late in the process to include feedback from the special meeting with Hazel Blears on the 16 January’04.

Members agreed on the need to increase communication between the police and local communities; keeping them up to date with changes.

The positive partnership working between GMP and other agencies should be highlighted as good practice with other police authorities.
	
	

	7.

Youth Nuisance Strategy.
	Members were provided with an update in relation to the progress made in relation to the Juvenile Justice Strategy for Salford, Members received an initial report in September 2003.

The following points were noted:

· The strategy was prepared in partnership with other agencies i.e. GMP, Youth Offending Team and Education & Leisure.

· Sports Development is presently piloting two initiatives, initial feedback is positive.

· The Youth Strategy is due for completion in February 2004 and has been included on the work programme for Lifelong Learning and Leisure Scrutiny Committee.
	
	

	8.

Forward Plan and Future Work Programme
	Noted
	
	

	9.

Future dates of meetings.
	Members to note that the meeting in May will be held on Monday 10 May 2004 due to the bank holiday.
	Karen Lucas
	Done

	10.

Regeneration Commission.
	The following meeting dates have been organised and letters of confirmation circulated to Members of the commission.:

Tuesday 27 January 2004.

Tuesday 17 February 2004.
	Karen Lucas
	Done

	11.

Special meeting with Hazel Blears.
	Members agreed that a letter needs to be sent to Hazel Blears outlining the themes that Members of the committee may wish to address at the meeting on the 16 January 2004.
	Scrutiny Support/

Councillor Ullman
	Done


Date of Next Meeting: 2nd February 2004 at 2.30pm (briefing for Members at 2.00pm).

	Chairman
	Tony Ullman
	0161 792 7413

	Assistant Director
	Russell Bernstein
	0161 793 3530

	Scrutiny Support Officer
	Karen Lucas
	0161 793 3318


Please note the Scrutiny Committee Meeting due to be held in May will be held on the 10th due to the bank holiday weekend.
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